June 11, 2019

URGENT RECALL INFORMATION
MacGill Item #16274

Dear Valued MacGill Customer,

We have been informed by Major Pharmaceuticals that Torrent Pharma, Inc. has issued
a voluntary recall on specific lots of the Mapap Liquid (Acetaminophen USP, 160mg/5mL), 16
oz. This recall is being initiated due to potential product contamination with Burkholderia cepacia
(B. cepacia) and Ralstonia pickettii (R. pickettii).

William V. MacGill & Co. has utilized Major Pharmaceuticals as a supplier for our product
#16274 Economy Children’s Acetaminophen Liquid, 16 oz., 160mg/5mL. We urge you to check
your supplies immediately to determine if you have the following product with the affected lot
number(s) in your possession.

NDC: 0536-0122-85

Lot Number(s): 17E036 17F008 17FO08A 17H030 17K017 17L017 17MO031 18A020
18A040 18B036 18C032 18E004 18E032 18F001 18HO006 18K032 18L003 19A007

NDC: 0904-1985-16

Lot Number(s): 17E006 17E008 17G001 17G008 17G025 17J022 17K001 17K007
17K007A 17L014 17L034 18A007 18A007A 18A025 18A036 18B018 18B033 18B034
18D032 18D035 18E006 18E035 18E036 18F0033 18F034 18G007 18G019 18H006
18H008 18H009 18H025 19A002

If you are in possession of the recalled product, please contact MacGill Customer Service at
1-800-323-2841 to arrange for a replacement or credit and to return the affected product.

Sincerely,

MacGill School Nurse Supplies



